
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

July 8th, 2019
The regular business meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioner’ of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Harmon.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, August 5th at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting minutes of June 4th and June 14th were approved as written.  Present were Commissioner Harmon, Commissioner Gubrud, Commissioner Thomson, Chief Berg and Secretary Berg.  Firefighters Phill Zimmerman and Doug Richter as well as community members Andrea Xaver and Mark Pearson were also present.     
Correspondence: Letter from the county asking for an inspection of the septic system at Station 2.  
Old Business:  

Generator – Commissioner Gubrud has no news yet.

Levy Lid – The commissioners discussed the results of the public vote.  Commissioner Thomson made a motion to lift our levy lid to $1.00.  Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  Secretary Berg will ask the attorney to write up the resolution.
Community Newsletter – The commissioners asked for the information from the last community meeting to be included in the newsletter.  They would also like the upcoming modified burn ban included in the newsletter.  
Detention Inspection – Commissioner Thomson met with the county to discuss the detention / retention pond.  There was a few maintenance items that came up that we will need to fix. 

Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume for 2019.  We are at 139 calls for the year.
New Business: 
Resolution 19-227 - Commissioner Gubrud made a motion to approve the resolution to update our meeting time to 6:00 p.m. on the second Monday of every month.  Commissioner Harmon seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Pam Baird and Mike Casey came to the meeting to bring forth a project for the fire hall that they would like the fire commissioners to consider.  They would like to install a monument in front of the station to name the community room after Mr. and Mrs. Robert Gates.  They also presented a drawing of what they had in mind.  Commissioner Thomson made a motion to approve having Pam Baird and Mike Casey move forward with their concept.  Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  Pam asked everyone to please keep it quiet because the Gates do not know about it.
Chief’s Report: 

· Air Packs – The training for the new air packs will be soon.  
· Fill Station – The cost to upgrade the fill station to fill our new bottles is approximately $7,500.  Chief Berg would like to ask the Clear Lake Commissioners to pay for half of the fix.  

· Air Packs – The Association voted to purchase the four packs for the ladder truck so that they would be the same as the ones we just purchased.  If we wait too long, the air packs would be different.  Chief Berg asked the commissioners if the association could be reimbursed some of the monies if the old air packs were to bring in any money.  The commissioners did not see a problem with that.  
· Grant – Chief Horn asked FEMA to spend the remainder of the grant money for a fit test machine and two RIT packs for each department.  The request was approved.  

· Fireworks – The show went off without any hiccups.  

· Brush Truck – We are waiting for our mechanic to fix the lighting in our brush truck.  

· DNR Grant – We have not heard anything from the DNR yet.  

· Helicrew – The crew has been doing a lot of work around the station for us.

· Refrigerator – The commissioners thanked Mark Pearson for getting us a refrigerator for the community room / training room.
· County Chief’s Meeting – the July meeting was held at Big Lake and the DNR gave a presentation.  

· New Recruits – There have been four people in the community with firefighting experience who have expressed interest in joining the department.

· Weeds – The person who used to spray our weeds retired.  The person who bought the company will charge us approximately $200 more.  

Assistant Chief Report:  N/A
Public Comments:  There were a few other questions about the levy.  Tom Taylor also questioned our social media policy and he also questioned us about allowing firefighters to post signs in their yards supporting a commissioner or posting on Facebook about supporting a commissioner.  We did ask our attorney about this.  Per our attorney “Personnel are citizens and have the free speech right to express their opinions (both political and otherwise) outside of the workplace.  There are limits to this, of course, For example, if the off duty conduct had a deleterious effect on the District’s ability to conduct its business, the free speech rights are curtailed only to that extent.  But, posting candidate signs in their yard are well within a public employee’s or volunteer’s rights.”

Executive Session:  N/A
Commissioner Gubrud made a motion to approve payroll check #’s 2703-2709 and EFTPS in the amount of $4,248.71 and accounts payable check #s 2710-2731 in the amount of $9,301.81. Commissioner Thomson seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:31 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Steve Harmon, Commissioner Chair


